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NEWSLETTER 

NEWSLETTER

With our expanded pool area & 
updates, what a great summer was had 
by all. Everyone enjoyed the new 
sunning area, added chairs & loungers. 
Thank you Clubhouse Committee! 
 
Thanks to the Garden Club for keeping 
beautiful gardens all around the pool! 
 
Special thanks to our Cabana Boy who 
spent time at the pool making sure 
everyone was happy & watering the 
gardens so they didn’t wilt in the hot 
summer sun!!!   

mailto:office@clearviewmi.com


Board of Directors Meeting 7/13/22 
 
Meeting call to order:  1:00pm, in attendance: Katy K, Sue B, Mike G. Gloria P, Bill A &, . 
represented Clearview Mgt., Jim Reuschlein  
 
MANAGEMENT REPORT given by Jim Reuschlein: 

1. The installation of vinyl siding continues. It will resume next week with building 92, then 
104,84, 95, 94, & 91. 

2. The concrete work will be completed later this month or early August. $30,000 has been 
budgeted for 2022. 

3. Asphalt replacement is scheduled for July 21st & 22nd. Jefferson Court, Williamsburg, Valley 
Forge & the remainder of Heritage Blvd. will be completed this year. 

4. Buildings 78, 104, & 106 will have roofs replaced this year.  Weather permitting the work is 
scheduled to begin July 18th. 

5. The brick facia for the LED sign will be completed in July. 
6. Brick repair has begun & will continue throughout the summer. 
7. Buildings 106, 107, 108, 109, 136, & 137 will be power washed this year.  It is scheduled for 

July 28th. 
A motion was made to approve the Management Rpt by Bill A, 2nd by Katy K. all approved 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
Presented by Jim Reuschlein 
139-3 What is the contingency fund?  Jim, money put aside for smaller needs that come up 
A motion was made to approve the financial report by Bill A., 2nd by Mike G., all approved. 
 
APPROVAL OF JUNE MINUTES 
Motion to approve made by Gloria P. and seconded by Bill A.., approved unanimously.  
 
Guest Speaker: Paul Zelenak, City Mgr. – Re Road Ballot Proposal on Ballot  
This proposal will be on the August 2 ballot: 

Shall the City of South Lyon borrow the principal sum of not to exceed $18,465,000, & issue 
its unlimited tax general obligation bonds, payable in not to exceed 10 years, to pay the cost 
of construction street improvements throughout the City, consisting of paving, repaving, 
resurfacing, reconstruction & improving streets. If approved, the estimated millage to be 
levied in 2023 is 1.9946 mills ($1.99 per $1,000 of taxable value). 

Per Paul the average value would be $80, some more, some less for the 2 mil increase. If approved 
it would also take over the 3-mil tax for water & sewer debt that would expire in 3 yrs. This would 
make a total of a 5 mil increase. 
86-3 Does this include State roads?  No, most govt. roads do not get fixed with city funded money. 
139-5 What has happened to the infatuation money awarded Michigan? Is South Lyon trying to 
obtain any of this money?  South Lyon will get $1,000,000 but we do not know how we will be 
allowed to use it. 
107-4 The sewer milage of 3 mil that’s scheduled to expire in 3 years, will that automatically be 
added to the 2 mil road tax?  Yes, if the bond passes.       1 



 
107-4 (cont.) Also, we have a real problem with Heritage Blvd. being used as a pass-thru by trucks 
& cars to avoid the High School traffic. Will we see some of the money to help repair our road? 
The money is not allowed to be used for private roads. We could petition the City but before we 
can do that the road would have to be approved to be in good condition & proper width. 
117-5 So we’re really voting on a 5-mil tax increase because of the sewer 3-mil addition in 3 years? 
Yes 
111-3 If Heritage were accepted for repair should the police be able to issue speeding tickets? Not 
with a 15 mph speed limit 
70-3 If Heritage were to be approved to become a city street Phase 1-4 would have to also bring 
their portion of Heritage up to code. 
Steve Kennedy:  All roads in the city are required to have a speed limit of at least 25 mph 
We thank Paul for informing us of the Bond Issue. 
 
OLD BUSINESS –  

1. So far there are three Members running for the three positions that are open on the Board: 
Judy Keeling, Judy Stephens, & Katy Kay. Others are still able to put their hat in the ring & 
would be able to introduce themselves at a meet & greet at the August Clubhouse & Board 
meeting. 

2. One of the goals of the Board is to keep our HOA, Maintenance fees down. Everyone in 
Phase V can help with this by helping neighbors out & not expecting all the little things to 
be taken care of without raising our HOA’s.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:  
There has been a request for a bench at Lexington & Ticonderoga.  Board Approved 
59-5 I am repairing the two benches that were on the deck. When they get done, if approved, one 
of them can be used for Ticonderoga & Lexington.  It was agreed that the deck has plenty of 
seating so one of the benches will be moved to above location. 
 
BOARD BUSINESS: 
We cannot afford to trap small wild animals inside your home/courtyard. It is too costly & would 
not get rid of all the wild animals. There are still people that put out feed for the animals which 
encourages them to come close to our buildings. Also, all the construction that has been going on 
around us has many of these animals coming our way now that the trees have been cut down. 
 
MEMBER ISSUES: 
Discussion on power washing: 
86-3 We need more notice when work is to be done. Jim: we try but because of weather & late 
notice to us we don’t always have an exact date. Watch the LED sign. 
59-5 How many years does it take to wash all our buildings? Jim, it takes 6 years  
56-1 I am not in the rotation but have algae on the north side of my building. Sue, we will discuss 
in our closed meeting.             
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86-3 I have a place in FL & we hare required to power wash our own places once a year at our own 
expense. Jim, we pay $600 per building., now that we have almost all building sided it will take 
longer to complete. Sue: took a vote to see how many people would be willing to pay for their own 
washing, 
59-5 Most people living here are on fixed incomes and cannot budget for that. Sue suggested we 
look into increasing the washing to twice a year to include more buildings. This will be considered 
in the budget meeting for 2023. 
107-4 I work all day & want adult time in the evening so I can swim without kids. 
86-3 People who work should have adult time in the pool. 
76-4 how many children usually swim?  Katy, it’s hard to tell, the log only asks how many guests 
each member brings. There are many members that do bring their grandchildren. Remember, any 
adult can swim at any time, they are not being denied. 
64-6 Could we extend the time for kids from noon to 3 & eliminate the evening swim. Or only kids 
on the weekends? 
117-1 I like having my grandkids come swim, I don’t want a change in hours. 
Sue: This can be discussed at the next meeting, nothing would go into effect until next year. 
111-3 Cats are still running loose, I almost fell over one. Cats are to be in your courtyard or on a 
leash. You can report people who let their cats run free & the Board will warn them with a letter & 
fees if not resolved. 
76-4 Can we make the grassy area by Valley Forge a park?  Although this is owned by Colonial 
Acres it is still controlled by the builder. The original plan had two more buildings to be built on 
that land but the builder found it not to be cost affective to continue. He has control until ALL 
buildings are done & sold. 
139-3 who pays taxes on that land? Jim, we do but we don’t have control of it. 
70-3 Can the LED sign slow down or not scroll?  The signs by the church on Pontiac Trail are easier 
to read.  Gloria, unfortunately we do not have the same LED signs. Ours is very limited in the size 
of the font so to be able to fit all info on it the words must scroll.  
159-5 When does land contract expire? Jim, it’s a 99 year lease & we are half way into it 
Bill A. speaking for 136-5, is there a system to pay taxes when in FL.  Jim, it must be set up 
separately than your monthly maintenance fee with the bank. You’d have to approve an amount 
with the bank. Tax bills don’t go out until the end of August after Clearview gets info from the city 
& evaluates how much each unit pays. 
 
Katy made a motion to close, Mike. 2nd    Meeting closed at 2:20 
Minutes submitted by: Gloria Poirier  
                
FROM THE BOARD, 
 
We are busy with improvements. Keep an eye on the LED sign. There is cement repair, 
road repair, painting and landscaping repair. To help save costs, please do what you can. 
Help a neighbor out! The more we do, the more we keep costs down! 
 
I will not be running for the Board this election. I really enjoyed helping to shape the 
direction of our community’s future. I am leaving the Board to babysit my first grandchild.  
               3 



Being on the Board requires 2 meetings a month and a lot of community interaction. Be 
part of the decision making! Bring new ideas or thoughts as to how to improve Phase V 
(while not increasing costs). Our goals this year were to keep costs down, improve Phase 
V grounds, open up communications, make Phase V safer and be transparent. I am proud 
to say I believe we have reached our goals! 
 
Please vote! You can mail your ballot in or vote in person at the September 14th 
Board meeting. 
 
We ask anyone who wishes to run for the Board to attend the next Board meeting on 
August 22 at 6 pm and to attend the next Clubhouse meeting on August 4th at noon. Give 
the membership a chance to meet you and ask any questions.  
 
Currently we have 2 times to have kids under 17 years of age in the pool. The times are 
12-2 pm and 5-7 pm. Come join the next Board meeting on August 10th at 6 pm to discuss 
a possible change in the kid’s hours. 
 
Thank you, 
Susie Brock, President 
                

Board members who are running in September elections as of 7/15/22: 
Judy Keeling Bio: 
I have been on the Board of Directors before for 6 years. I have lived in Colonial Acres for 
8 years. I attended most meeting and read all my newsletters. I am also the City Council 
Liaison for Colonial Acres at the City of South Lyon. I am on the Gardening Committee 
and head up the Courtyard walks once a year. In the past I have been Secretary and 
Member at Large (also Clubhouse Committee Chairperson. I also do gardening for the 
Veteran’s Memorial Park, blue star garden. I would like to serve on the Board of Directors 
again. My background is in Special Education with Children for 23 years at Northville 
Public Schools. I also cleaned the South Lyon Amination offices for a year. I go to all the 
City Council meetings for the city of South Lyon. I know everyone on the council 
personally. Attorney Phil Weipert is my personal lawyer. Please VOTE for me! Here is a 
list of things I would like to do to help our Co-op run the best we can: 

1. I want to check work orders against billing or invoices. 

2. I want to make sure the jobs were done and finished correctly. 

3. I want more funding in the reserve account for emergencies. 

4. I want to be open to using experience contractors even if they cost a little more. 

5. I want everyone to be courteous to each other. 

6. I want to spend money when it helps the majority of residents. 

7. I am sure there is more, but these are my thought now. 

Judy Stephens Bio: 
I'm running for a position on the Colonial Acres Phase V Board of Directors.After a year of 
looking, the perfect for me unit showed up & I moved in 2018. My sister and her husband 
have lived here for 11 years so I'm familiar with how things in Colonial Acres Phase V 
have progressed over that period of time.        
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Background; I moved from a 60-unit condominium complex in Farmington Hills where I 
was a Board member for 7 of the 11 years I lived there. After 26 years, I retired November 
30th, 2020, and started a part time job at Busch's in South Lyon. I left there in May of 
2022. I volunteer 2 to 3 days a week at Maybury Farm. 
Things I feel are important and will lobby for; 
* Our reserve fund. I see this as top priority. The Board has made strides over the last four 
years to build a healthy balance in our account. I support that goal. I'm a firm believer in 
living within our means. 
* Communication. Between Board members themselves as well as Board members & 
fellow co-op members. It has appeared to me that there are times when items are tabled 
because Board members need more information to reach an informed decision.  Or 
perhaps are rushed into making a decision that they would like to consider more carefully. 
It's been my experience that the more informed the Board, the more they can pass on 
information at the open portion of our monthly meetings.  
*Contractors. I would like for Colonial Acres to use local companies as often as possible. 
Not only would we be supporting our city businesses, it would be an effective way to hold 
companies accountable if there's problems with the quality of their work. 
Working as part of a team where all members are equally heard and respected is my goal. 
 
Katy Kay Bio: 
My name is Katy Kay, I've lived on Lexington Drive for 8 years. I've been on the Board for 
2 years & it's time for re-election. My platform 2 years ago was transparency and I believe 
that we have lived up to that and plan to improve that process even more. I would like to 
remain on the Board as we have all worked very well together getting things done. There 
are many projects that we are working towards and I would like to see them through. 
Some big like our roads some little like barking dogs. Although we can’t solve everyone’s 
problems, we consider all issues that come before us keeping in mind we have a budget to 
work within. I've learned a lot, I've met a lot of people, and I understand what a big job this 
can be. I have a great respect for Clearview Property Management and I look forward to 
continue working with them. Vote for me to keep us going in the right direction. 
                
 
There’s still time to run for one of the three Board positions, even if you didn’t get your bio 
in the newsletter. If you decide to run come to the August Board meeting on the 10th to put 
your hat in the ring & let members hear about your goals. This is a time to get to know all 
the candidates & ask them any questions you may have. 
                
Note from your Editor:  
As a Board member I would like to thank you all for your input at meetings. Although we 
can’t please everyone the more info we have to make the best decision for all is needed.  
 
There are times I have a preconceived idea about things but after listening to other Board 
members and all of you I see a different side of an issue. Just know that we do listen to all 
of you & discuss your opinions amongst ourself before we make the important decisions to 
not only improve Colonial Acres but to try & keep our Maintenance fees at a reasonable 
level.  Gloria Poirier 
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Please continue to save the tabs from your favorite beverages. Encourage your 
friends & family to collect, there is a can in the clubhouse kitchen you can drop these off.  
 
Our South Lyon American Legion is collecting them to go towards Holiday dinners they 
serve for parents & their other children of those children that are in Children’s Hospital. 
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ACTV       62178 Ticonderoga Dr   Unit #3       $129,900 

ACTV       62350  Arlington Cir      Unit #2       $150,000 

ACTV       62360 Arlington Cir       Unit #4       $164,900 

SOLD       25115  Heritage Ct          Unit #1       $152,000 

SOLD       62340  Arlington Cir       Unit #6       $171,000 

SOLD       61725 Valley Forge         Unit #3       $175,000 
 
Mary Ketelhut 
Realtor,Real Estate One, Inc. 

Barbara Sena  Passed 6/20/22 

 

85-5 Stout, Peggy…………..     25721 Adams…………. 
146-3 Basierbe, Carolyn……     61725 Valley Forge 
109-3 Warren, Judy…………      62360Arlington Cr…     
 56-2 Barsaleau, Jay & Lisa……25108 Hamilton Ct…     
140-3 Walker, Mark  7 Valerie…61702 Williamsburg…   
67-2 Barrett, Rick, Sr……………25119 Jefferson……… 
107-6 Morris, Joyce……………  62340 Arlington Crl       
107-6 Alarie, Flo………………“         “              “               
143-5 Danielson, Terri…………  25200 Jefferson……… 
 

Benevolent Fund 

We live in a very caring community & our Benevolent Fund provides a bit of comfort for the families 

of residents who we have lost. Please contact Barb Kibler with death notices of residents in Phase V.   

This fund is very low, please think of donating $5 or $10 to help keep it going.  Contact Barb Kibler: 

Call 734-218-1277 or drop off donation at 62340 Arlington Circle #4. 

 

http://dunnfxpouzrplo.wikidot.com/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://freebies4mom.com/page/2/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Minutes Clubhouse Meeting July 7, 2022 
FINANCIAL Our checkbook balance is $24,756.67, of which $16,000.00 is our operating reserve. 
Items purchased for the clubhouse must have prior approval to be eligible for reimbursement, as 
well as an actual receipt. 
OLD BUSINESS 

• The idea of discounted or free rentals for the clubhouse committee was voted down. 
Our August Deck Party will be on August 5th . Judy K. and Donna T. will be the organizers. Clean 
up needs to occur at 7 pm. 

• If interested in the Island Queen excursion at Kensington July 30th , be at the boat dock by 
4:30 pm to purchase your ticket. You will need either a yearly park sticker or purchase a 
daily pass for $10.00. Look for the “Boat Rental” sign. There will be an optional meeting at 
Baker’s for dinner after the boat ride. 

• City Manager, Paul Zelenak, will be at our next Board Meeting (July 13 at 1 pm) to inform us 
about the 2 mills proposed for road improvements in South Lyon. This will be the 
opportunity to ask any questions. 

• The newly purchased bike rack is being well used and solves the problem of bikes blocking 
the entrance to the building. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• It has been reported that the floor in the women’s bathroom, as well as the space 
immediately outside he door in the hallway can at times be slippery due to puddling of 
water after pool and shower use. Matts will be repositioned in an attempt to solve this 
problem. 

• The committee officially voted to approve Donna T. to continue as Co-Chair and for Bill 
Aldinger to become the new Treasurer. 

• We are working with Perfect Floors to get an estimate for repairing damage to our floor 
caused by moving the pool table. AGAIN, DO NOT MOVE THE POOL TABLE. 

• We are inquiring as to whether or not there is interest in square dancing within our 
community. If interested, please contact a committee member. Line dancing is available on 
Thursday mornings at the Phase 1-IV clubhouse. We are invited to participate. 

• The air conditioning cannot be turned down below 72 degrees. This is to keep our budget in 
line. Anything lower is too costly. 

• If you are renting the clubhouse, please do not prop the doors open. This makes the air 
conditioning work harder, and again negatively affects the budget. 

• The pancake breakfast made a profit of $223.00. Thank you to all who assisted in this 
successful event. 

• Be sure to attend the next Club House Meeting on August 4th. Residents will have the 
opportunity to meet the candidates who are running for the three open board positions. 

• The poker group will play additional Friday evenings for the summer while Bible Study is not 
in session. This is provided there is not a rental or special event. This Friday group will be led 
by John Nickoloff. 

• A resident raised the issue of changing the evening hours of 5 pm to 7 pm for children in the 
pool. No change has been made at this time, pending further discussion. 
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MISCELLANEOUS 

• When using deck umbrellas, please take a moment to be sure they are totally closed before 
leaving. This will avoid having them damaged by the wind. 

• The newly formed Men’s Club was attended by seven residents. The club meets the first 
Wednesday of the month at 7 pm. The purpose is to be a social club, as well as planning 
events for the clubhouse. They will, of course, welcome volunteers for these events. 

• A cash startup will be available if necessary for events, which will then be returned from the 
proceeds of the event. 

 
THANK YOU 
We thank Katy Kay for being our treasurer when no one else was willing. We thank George B. for 
putting our kitchen cart together. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Connie Williams 
                
 
Hello neighbors from the Clubhouse, 
 
To keep the HOA or carrying charges from increasing, we can help keep it low att the 
Clubhouse.  Do not crank down the air conditioning or open the doors when the air 
conditioning is on. Pick up your trash and place it in the proper garbage can. Don’t leave 
the fans or lights on. Close the umbrellas when you are done. 
 
There is Poison Ivy close to the Clubhouse. Be careful when walking in the grass around 
the parking lot.  
 
Please be aware when you are backing up your vehicle. The pool fence does not have its 
yellow posts in yet. The parking lot is narrower. If the parking lot is full, park on Heritage. 
Do not double park or park in Hamilton Court. 
 
Just a reminder! No pets are allowed in the Clubhouse, the deck or in the pool area. It 
doesn’t matter if the dog is small. Cats should not be out roaming off lease either. 
 
The new Pool Rules have been listed in the Newsletter twice. And the new sign is posted. 
Do not ignore these rules. This is a Community Pool. All guests must be signed in by a 
member and the member has to be present. Let’s be considerate of our neighbors. 
Children are allowed all day on Memorial Day, actual 4th of July date and Labor Day. 
Come meet your neighbors at our Deck Party (August 5th at 5:30). 
 
More good things to come, 
Susie B, Chair 
 

Clubhouse meetings are the 1st Thursday of each month at 12:00 noon
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Please sign up to help with the garage sale, look for the sign-up sheet on the C.H. bulletin board. 

We need help setting up Thursday Sept 8 from 6PM to 8PM  - Working in shifts *Friday Sept 9 

from 9AM to NOON - NOON to 3PM-  3PM to 6PM - *Saturday Sept 10  9AM to NOON – NOON  

to 3PM, then tear down and box up  3PM to 4PM        

             
                

 
                
 

• Deck parties September 16 & October 7 

• An October painting class. Learn step by step from the award-winning Steve Woods 

• Chili cook-off & Fall bonfire at the Clubhouse 
Make sure you read your newsletter & calendar for more fun activities! 
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AUGUST 5th from: 5:30 to 7:00pm 

Although we had a raining evening for our 2nd 

Deck party all tables inside the clubhouse were 

full. The hot dogs were great & three tables had 

everyone’s best delicious recipes.  

Don’t miss the 3rd Deck Party August 3rd! 

Phase V residents only, due to limited space 

 

Friday August 5th  5:30 to 7:00 
Don’t miss out on the fun!! 

Garage Sale September 9th & 10th    

Time to start purging & saving treasures for our garage sale. 
NO CLOTHES * ELECTRONICS MUST BE IN WORKING CONDITION 
* ALL BEDDING / TABLE CLOTHS MUST BE LABELED W/SIZE * NO 
LARGE FURNITURE 
 

FLU SHOTS 

Sign up sheet on the bulletin board, only 50 shots available. 

October 19 1 to 2:15      Be prepared for the upcoming flu 

season! 

CRAFT SHOW 

Saturday October 29 from 10 to 3. Crafters rent a 

table: sign up with Connie Williams, 248-756-1814. 



LAST DAYS OF SUMMER FUN 

T J M S S F Y K M P B O A T I N G U T C  

L J F D E N I Y Y M T J D Y A I X Y S E  ART 

T M I S A R L A K E S F R G S S P U K G  BOATING 

U M S R W I N E R I E S B V E F J C R D  BREWERIES 

A C H I I M J W H S F A H S P D G O A U  CAMPGROUNDS 

T F I A S R O E T E M P U M M V N H P F  FAIRS 

T K N F S C K I N R M O L W P N I Y B X  FESTIVALS 

P W G Y K O V V F S H T R J Q P K C B B  FISHING 

E P V O I A J C T T H S P I G C A V F T  FUDGE 

N T C R L B E A H M U H U Q B M Y W A C  KAYAKING 

I Y R S I L R G T M B Q W N P O A I G E  LAKES 

N W S H N G I C S R I S Q G S K K A O R  LIGHTHOUSES 

S O L N A L I F E H F M R K I E Y I W Y  METEORS 

U T H Z G N I W N W E O S K V G T S M S  PARKS 

L X I S E N E E J R U X C P W I X S L O  PENINSULA 

A N J C V R I U U N W K T K N X B J C M  SAILING 

G V S V I H S L D E T R R N G T G Y H K  SCENIC 

T J W E X K C S I H U W A O A J I C E Y  STARGAZING 

R T S G E C G I D A E E S A C C O V O Y  SUNSETS 

P E B C Y A E A Y R S R U K O I H C L R  WINERIES 
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Witch’s Hat is currently planning their TENTH Annual 
Fury for a Feast on August 20th, 2022!! 

Fury for a Feast has been a food drive & fundraiser for 
Gleaner’s Food Bank & Blessings in a Backpack, for the 
South Lyon Chapter. They have donated just shy of $93,000 
& gathered almost 10,000 lbs. of food at Fury for a Feast!  
 

HELP THEM HIT $100,000!!!! 
Now, more than ever, families in South Lyon community are 
struggling. Let’s help take food off of their stress list!! The 
funds & food raised by Fury for a Feast have made a real 
difference for many families in our community that need our 
help. 
 
Food drive, live music & where Witch’s Hat releases their 

most prized Barrel Aged Beers that are worth the wait 

Saturday August 20, 2022 

No tickets just stop by 
starting at noon 

Get Involved 

There have been many suggestions the last few years 

for fun activities in the clubhouse. Bingo, table tennis, 

book club, line dancing, square dancing, more pot 

lucks, day trips, and many more.  

If you’re interested in getting something started, come 

to the clubhouse meetings, find out who else is 

interested, what you need to do to get it going, do you 

need an instructor or special equipment (& how would 

that be supplied). Don’t just make suggestions about 

what should happen be the ONE to MAKE it happen! 



 

               
         



 

 

 
     
 



 
                                                                                                            

 
 
 

 



 

    

    

                                                                                                                     

    



 

   

 

 



      

          

           

      

   



           

   

   

 

 

 

 

 
Now leasing for 2022! To reserve 

your apartment call 248-496-1144. 

Please visit us at the sales center 

or visit us at the website 

lockwoodofsouthlyon.com 

 



  

 

 



 

     

 



          

        

    

   

 



AUGUST 2022 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

1 

8:30am Coffee hr 
11:00-12:00 Chair 
Yoga 
7 pm Euchre 

2 

2-5 Billiards 

VOTE-PRIMARY & 

ROAD TAX 

7:00 Texas Hold em 

3 

9-10 Swim class 
10-12 Sewing 

 

7 PM Men’s Club 

4 
12:00  C.H. Mtg 
 
 
7 pm Euchre 

5 

9-10 Swim class 
7:00 Texas Hold em 
5:30-7pm Deck 
Party/Phase V 

6 

7 

 

8 
8:30am Coffee hr 
11:00-12:00 *Chair 
Yoga 
7 pm Euchre 

9 

2-5 Billiards 

 

7:00 Texas Hold em 

10 
9-10 Swim class 
 
10-12 Sewing 

6:00 Board Mtg. 

11   
 
 
7 pm Euchre  

12 
9-10 Swim class 
 
7:00 Texas Hold em 

13  
 

 

14 

 

15    

8:30am Coffee hr 
11:00-12:00*Chair 
Yoga 
7 pm Euchre 

16 

2-5 Billiards 

 

7:00 Texas Hold em 
 

17 

9-10 Swim class 
10-12 Sewing 

 

18 
 
 
7 pm Euchre 

19 

9-10 Swim class 
 
7:00 Texas Hold em 

20 

 

 

21 
 

 

22    

8:30am Coffee hr 
11:00-12:00 *Chair 
Yoga 
7 pm Euchre 

23 
2-5 Billiards 
 
7:00 Texas Hold em 

24 
9-10 Swim class 
    
10-12 Sewing  
 

25 
 
7 pm Euchre  

26 

9-10 Swim class 
 

7:00 Texas Hold em 

27 

 

28 

RENTAL 

29  
8:30am Coffee hr 
11:00-12:00 *Chair 
Yoga 
7 pm Euchre 

30 

2-5 Billiards 

 

7:00 Texas Hold em 

 

31 

9-10 Swim class 
    
10-12 Sewing  

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

*Chair Yoga Therapy Class with Dr. Renee – All levels welcome – Mondays 11:00 to 12:00 

Don’t forget to vote in the August 2 Primary, there is the Road Bond Proposal on the ballot  

 


